
COMMUNITY BOARD MEMBER’S REPORT 

Report to:                               Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board  

Member Name:                      Lane Ayr   

Subdivision:                          Kerikeri  

Date:                                      April 2020 – July 2020 

 

REPORT 

Meetings 

15/04/20 Waipapa Hall Committee Meeting 

08/05/20 DAG Meeting Kerikeri 

22/05/20 Coffee Community members 

           04/06/20      BOI – Whangaroa CB Meeting Bay Sports Kerikeri 

 09/06/20 Meeting re Rangitane Ramp and Rec. with Steve De Ruiter 

02/07/20 BOI – Whangaroa CB Meeting Bay Sports Kerikeri 

16/07/20 Combined Community Boards meeting Kaikohe 

25/07/20 Meeting Aroha Island Trust &QE II re ramp and rec. 

Issues: 

 

Given events as of this report date the following needs repeating 

Continued lack of any provision of marine facilities to service the massive growth 

in trailer boats in the Bay area. FNH appears to only be interested in funding 

commercial activities, which is in line with their mission statement.  

 

There has and continues to be significant growth in the Kerikeri/BOI area and a 

large proportion of these new residents move here to participate in 

marine/boating activities, it appears that there have been no new facilities 

provided in the past 30 years, some older facilities have been upgraded. Marine 

facilities should be treated no differently than any other infrastructure. The  

 

Council may wish to compare the number of ratepayers participating in Marine 

activities versus the number participating in other sports/activities which receive 

substantial financial support.   

 

 



The FNDC needs to confirm (a) that it wishes to have community boards 

(b) If the FNDC wishes to have community boards then they must allow them to 

perform their delegated tasks.  

 

The FNDC need to establish their relationships with community groups in regard 

to their relationships with community groups e.g. CB members are restricted from 

speaking with staff this appears not to be the case from other groups. 

 Resource Consents 

 2200598 Landing Road  

 2200490 15 Doonside Road 

 2200454  57c Hall Road  

 Requests for Service/information 

 RFS submitted re footpaths on Mission Road Responses still not received. 

Have received verbal response re part of the RFS. 

Have receive a few brief reply “Our footpaths are to spec” this of course does not 

answer the question(s) I was attempting to raise e.g. Did FNDC strengthen the 

footpath to provide for non-permitted activity, did FNDC approve the actions of a 

subcontractor in charging ratepayers additional funds for strengthening their 

driveways?? 

 

In progress 

Windsor Landing (Current information obtained from newspaper) no formal 

response to CB from FNH or FNDC. 

 

The Kerikeri Domain continues to be a mystery, if this process is in any way 

indictive of the Councils effectiveness then I am sincerely concerned about our 

ability to get anything done. 

 

 

   


